From: Andrew Shaffer <andrewshaffer148@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 17, 2022 10:38 AM

To: GB, Board Clerk

Subject: [External] More Additional Public Feedback Regarding Proposed Casino at Nittany Mall

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Dear Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board.

As you are evaluating the licensing decision for the proposed casino at the Nittany Mall, please consider the following additional letters to the editor that have been published by the Centre Daily Times and StateCollege.com since I last submitted information on this topic on 1/13/2022. A total of six additional casino-related letters to the editor have been published on these sites during this time period, and all six of these letters oppose the proposed casino.

The relevant letters are copied below and have been sorted chronologically for your convenience. Each letter is also followed by a link to the URL from which it was copied on 2/17/2022.

Additionally, a colleague of mine named Justin Loy informed me that he submitted an e-mail to <u>boardclerk@pa.gov</u> on 2/5/2022 opposing the proposed Nittany Mall Casino, but his message does not appear in the additional public feedback from the 1/27/2022-2/11/2022 time period

(https://gamingcontrolboard.pa.gov/files/public input/SC Gaming Late public comment 1-27-22 through 2-11-22.pdf). Please check your spam folder in case Justin's message or any other legitimate public feedback messages regarding the casino may have inadvertently been flagged as spam by your e-mail software.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Andrew Shaffer State College, Pennsylvania

====

Letter #28

1/14/2022

### **FOCUS ON REAL COMMUNITY NEEDS IN 2022**

In 2022, State College absolutely needs another student housing complex and a casino in the mall. It absolutely does not need an additional homeless shelter or affordable housing or emergency services especially when the temperatures dip below 10 degrees F with a wind chill of minus zero. Then the families who are struggling can find refuge in the new student housing and/or the casino instead a sheltering in their car outside a Sheetz because they can't afford a hotel room and there is literally no room at the limited shelters State College can support. It is long past time for local community leaders to realize that behaving like ostriches and burying their heads in the sand does not make these problems go away. In 2022 let's focus on the real community needs, not on the pocket-lining nonsense.

Jackie R. Esposito, State College

https://www.centredaily.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/article257283077.html

Letter #29

1/19/2022

#### IS A CASINO THE BEST USE FOR NITTANY MALL?

I drove past the Nittany Mall last week and looked at that empty Macy's store and parking lot. I remembered reading that some casino supporters are very tired of looking at that vacant store and its empty parking lot. I hoped some of our community members would drive past the mall and look at the old Macy's store for a moment. They could then decide whether they would really prefer to see a mini-casino there for 30 years with vehicles of other Pennsylvania residents filling that parking lot.

I wondered if area residents would read the very recent online reviews of the newest mini casinos in Greensburg and York, which are posted just a few clicks away. Do that quick online search and you'll find those reviews by casino patrons are posted on TripAdvisor, Google, and Yelp. You'll also find that the novelty and thrill of those charming casinos has now quickly worn off. After reading a few of those recent reviews, please take a few minutes to e-mail the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board (PGCB) in Harrisburg at <a href="mailto:boardclerk@pa.gov">boardclerk@pa.gov</a>. The PGCB Commissioners assured us they will read and consider those public comments before they vote to approve or deny and casino's license application. The board meeting for that vote has not been scheduled and the date remains undetermined. Tell the PGCB what you want to see at the Nittany Mall for the next 30 years. Don't just hope for the best because those hopes aren't going to come true.

Daniel Materna, Howard

https://www.centredaily.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/article257434472.html

Letter #30

1/25/2022

Letter: Would a Casino Bring Problem Gambling to Happy Valley?

Have you seen many local college students playing those PA Skills Machines at local convenience stores? Probably not. That's surprising since the minimum age to play those machines is just 18. Are you hearing that now for the first time? Probably.

Have you heard that PA Skills Machines aren't considered to be gambling devices because an element of skill is involved in winning? Probably.

Do you think any older Pennsylvanians and young adults are playing those skills machines because of the enjoyment experienced while doing so? Probably not.

Do you think anyone you know could possibly lose their entire paycheck or savings account balance at those machines? Maybe. If they did that lose that much, would you tell them it's their own fault for not stopping before that happened? Probably.

Do you know anyone in Happy Valley who is experiencing gambling problems? If so, would you ask them "Why don't you just quit?" I think so. If gambling addiction has not affected you or anyone you know yet, do you know what "yet" stands for? Yet stands for "You're eligible too!"

Do you hope the proposed casino at Nittany Mall is approved? That approval is easily accomplished by just sitting back and watching it happen. If you strongly oppose a casino at the Nittany Mall you are going to have to tell the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board why, and soon. You can do that today by e-mailing them at <a href="mailto:boardclerk@pa.gov">boardclerk@pa.gov</a>.

Or you can always just choose to just roll the dice!

Daniel Materna, Howard

https://www.statecollege.com/letter-would-a-casino-bring-problem-gambling-to-happy-valley/

Letter #31

2/3/2022

### CASINO WOULD BE A DETRIMENT TO CENTRE COUNTY

The casino at the Nittany Mall will be a sad day for Centre County. If it happens they should be required to post signs outside telling people not to leave anything of value in plain sight in their vehicles. Not even a quarter.

The ones that will be there most often will be people that have a bad habit of gambling and can't even afford to buy food or other basic needs. All they want to do is gamble. They will need to have a room for Gamblers Anonymous meetings.

There are so many people that are against this and that should make a difference. I guess we will have to wait and see.

Good luck Nittany Mall.

Robert Bauer, Julian

https://www.centredaily.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/article257961018.html

Letter #32

2/4/2022

#### CASINO DOESN'T MAKE SENSE

In my experience, State College is defined by its welcoming and giving nature. Community members value neighbor to neighbor connections. There are large events like Thon and Centre Gives, which exemplify the giving spirit, and there are countless moments of less visible generosity that help keep our community resilient. Further evidence of this is the way we continually welcome thousands of new students and make room for new ideas and traditions.

Housing a casino is antithetical to my understanding of what makes our community strong and vibrant. By knowingly sponsoring a business that cultivates an atmosphere of addiction and one which exploits weakness, we are treading in dangerous waters. We are flirting with the possibility of eroding the efforts made by individuals, institutions, local governments, and neighborhoods to cultivate what defines us. A casino in State College is a non sequitur. It makes no logical sense and does not belong here.

The license for the proposed casino at the Nittany Mall has not yet been approved, and there is still time for our community to make our opposition to the casino known. Public comments about the casino should be sent to the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board at <a href="mailto:boardclerk@pa.gov">boardclerk@pa.gov</a> and should include "Nittany Mall Casino" in their title. Please

let the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board know that although State College gladly welcomes new neighbors, we do not want a new casino that would exploit our neighbors and erode the best characteristics of our community to come to our town.

Anne Burgevin, Pennsylvania Furnace

https://www.centredaily.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/article258003968.html

Letter #33

2/9/2022

### **CENTRE COUNTY DOESN'T NEED A CASINO**

Regarding Anne Burgevin's letter in the Feb. 4 newspaper, I fully endorse her thoughts that a casino does not make sense at the Nittany Mall. Centre County does not need a casino to provide a reason for visiting this area; we have many events and venues to attract visitors to our wonderful community.

Bruce Johnston, Houserville

https://www.centredaily.com/opinion/letters-to-the-editor/article258164893.html

From: Sent:

L Rapsey < lrapsey@gmail.com> Sunday, February 20, 2022 1:44 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I think the casino is a <u>wonderful idea</u>. Every 2-3 months we travel to Hollywood casino by Harrisburg to have a nice meal and some casino entertainment. It would be nice to be able to stay local.

I own a Hair Salon and everyone I talk to is very excited for a casino.

I'm not sure where all these reader comments in the papers are getting this addiction claim. They sure don't worry about tailgates and new bars and restaurant opening!!!

OPEN THE CASINO for some entertainment for those of us that aren't sports people! Kind regards,

Leslie Thompson

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Jason Fish < jag811@ymail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, February 20, 2022 3:00 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany mall Casino

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

### I'm kinda of in favor of the Casino

At the Nittany mall it would more jobs for people who need a job and may bring more stores to the mall as well I'm a security officer at the mall and since Covid the number of people at the mall has droped and stores are leaving duty to low Business Sent from my iPhone

From:

jai cee <joyce.537@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, February 21, 2022 9:37 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

No Casino is needed at the Nittany Mall. Casinos just take money from people who can not afford it & line the pockets of the wealthy who spend their time figuring how not pay their fair share of taxes.

How do these questionable ideas get approved by anyone in our State??? We are a Commonwealth State. That means we need to take care of the people who can not resist the urge to Gamble, Drink, Smoke Pot, Drive too Fast, Eat too Much, Mis-use their personal property, Insult others, Waste Resources, Liter, Pollute, Destroy our Environment, and a few other things that I am not taking time to list.

Gambling is not needed at the Nittany Mall & should be banned across the state. Whatever tiny spec of taxes you can claim that would go to the state is a pipe dream. If the people kept that money & spent it within the State, we would get the Sales Tax which is more than what we would get from the Casinos.

Would you encourage your Siblings or your Mother to take a job at a casino? Never! Do not claim a casino job is a good job. It is a dead end, low paying job.

JOYCE CHRISTINI, Pennsylvania Resident

From:

Collins, V Diane <dvc1@psu.edu>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 22, 2022 9:15 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Dear Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board,

Please, **do not** approve a casino at the Nittany Mall. This community needs far more healthy and positive choices for their citizens leisure hours.

Sincerely, V. Diane Collins Patton Township, Centre County

From: LYNNE HERITAGE < Ilheritage@comcast.net>

Sent: Tuesday, February 22, 2022 10:59 AM

**To:** GB, Board Clerk

**Subject:** [External] College Township casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Hello

Thank you for taking comments about the proposed casino at the Nittany Mall in College Township.

A casino is not an asset to the quality of life in a community. The detrimental effects of gambling far exceed any benefits from the jobs created. Yes, it's an individual's choice whether to gamble or not. It's the role of government to guide and protect citizens toward healthy behaviors not tempt them with a behavior that is so addictive.

Lynne Heritage Bellefonte, PA

From:

Frank Mellott <frankmellott@earthlink.net>

Sent:

Monday, February 28, 2022 10:08 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Support Casino in State College

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I'm writing to convey my support for the proposed casino in State College at the Nittany Mall location.

I urge you to ignore the parade of horribles arguments presented by the opposition. They assume the worst outcome from every event and also discount the badly needed secondary and tertiary businesses that will bring jobs and expand the tax base.

Thank you,

Frank Mellott

State College Resident

From:

Nancy Maso <nancymaso@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, March 2, 2022 12:57 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Please oppose this proposed Casino. Centre Co., State College etc have large population of young adults who may be more easily tempted to gamble when their monetary resources are slim. Gambling may seem like just another form of entertainment but in reality it is not safe in our area. Please oppose the Nittany Mall's casino license. We do not need or want.

Sent from my iPhone

From: Daniel Materna <sailordan76@verizon.net>

**Sent:** Thursday, March 3, 2022 10:15 PM

To: GB, Board Clerk

Cc: president@psu.edu; bot@psu.edu

Subject: [External] Please deny approval of the casino license application at Nittany Mall

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Dear Commissioners of the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board,

Bottom line up front: Please deny the casino license application for the proposed casino at Nittany Mall in State College, PA. The area residents in Happy Valley strongly oppose the proposed casino and over 400 of their public comments have already been forwarded to the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board (PGCB) for consideration prior to the official decision to approve or deny the casino's license application.

The sequence of events leading up to the PGCB's initial public input hearing in State College last August 16 at the Penn Stater unfolded like a carefully crafted game of chess.

Let's begin on July 13, 2021, when the PGCB announced it would hold a public input hearing about the proposed casino in College Township. That public meeting was scheduled for Monday, August 16 at the Penn Stater. If you just read that, you might think "Okay, this sounds like a town hall meeting. It might be fun to attend and participate in offering some community member feedback about a planned casino in Happy Valley." In mid-July, do you think many folks immediately included that future public hearing on their calendar for mid-August? Not hardly. There was one minor detail included in that initial announcement on July 13 - the deadline for providing written comments or registering to speak at the Monday, August 16 event was 12:00 noon on Thursday, August 12. Do you think any reminders were sent out by the PGCB or the local media as that registration deadline approached? No way. On August 11, the local media in State College published my letter to the editor on the subject as well as publishing their own reminders on that same day - just one day prior to that 12:00 noon deadline on August 12. I am confident the supporters and developers of the planned casino were hoping that deadline would quietly arrive with maybe just two or three area residents registering to speak at the hearing on August 16. That is exactly what happened. Nevertheless, 49 pages of written public comments were e-mailed to the PGCB before the deadline. Most of those written comments were e-mailed to the PGCB at the last minute on both August 11 and on the morning of August 12.

The supporters and opponents of the proposed casino appreciate the PGCB decision to continually post to their website the late public comments that have been steadily e-mailed to the PGCB since mid-August. Hundreds of public comments on the proposed casino are now posted on the PGCB's gamingcontrolboard.pa.gov website - the vast majority of those comments from area residents express strong opposition to the chaos a casino would bring to Happy Valley.

Now let's focus on the chaos that both gambling addiction and problem gambling brings to local communities:

## Some community gambling addiction dangers include:

- Increased rates of unemployment
- Bankruptcy
- Fraud and check forgery
- Forced home sales
- Increased alcohol and drug abuse
- · Poor mental and physical health of individuals and families

## The children of gambling addicts also suffer in many ways, including:

- Emotional neglect and abandonment (and even physical abandonment) when one parent is consumed in an addiction.
- Stressed and irritable parents may lash out at children angrily, and even if they do not, these children can sense their parents' tension.
- Children of people with gambling addiction are at higher risk of experiencing their own addictions later in life.

# There are many ways that an untreated gambling addiction can change your life.

- Family problems are quite common. Most compulsive gamblers around the world have issues at home with their family because of their addiction.
- Financial devastation is unavoidable. People with a gambling addiction will go to extreme measures to get money to gamble. Many people eventually resort to stealing, taking out large loans, or other desperate means that are out-of-character.
- Job loss is extremely high among gambling addicts. Gambling addiction may lead team members to miss work or come to work distracted. Gambling addictions will interfere with work relations, promotions, and employment.

When the PGCB Commissioners prepare to vote on the official decision to approve or deny the Nittany Mall casino license application, **PLEASE LISTEN** TO US!

Please take into consideration the hundreds of public comments of strong casino opposition that have been submitted to the PGCB by the residents of the State College area. Please deny approval of the casino's license application. We do not need or want a casino in Happy Valley!

Sincerely, Daniel Materna Howard, PA

From:

barb134@comcast.net

Sent:

Friday, March 4, 2022 11:04 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Casino in State College

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I am adding my voice to those against having a casino in State College. That influence is not what we want in our community. Barbara McKeehen, 134 Wellington Dr., State College 16801

From:

Leon, Don Alvaro <dal1@psu.edu>

Sent: To: Saturday, March 5, 2022 10:37 AM GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I'm adamantly opposed to the proposed casino in the Nittany Mall. Furthermore, Penn State University must speak out against the casino since national indicators prove that such an enterprise is antithetical to the mission of social, educational and health welfare.

Don Alvaro Leon, Professor Emeritus

From:

Jay Schredouer <airkgj@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Saturday, March 5, 2022 8:47 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Nittany Mall Casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I oppose the licensing of a casino at the Nittany Mall.

Justin Loy State College.

From:

M. Krentzman < michaelkrentzman@gmail.com >

Sent:

Sunday, March 6, 2022 11:08 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Please do not allow a casino in College Township, Centre County - from an

adjacent land owner

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Dear Sir or Madame,

I am writing to you to ask you to please not approve the casino license for the mini-casino in College Township, Pennsylvania. I am an adjacent land owner. My family and I own 780 Benner Pike, what is now about to become a beautiful, new Aldi. This development represents the flagship entrypoint to Benner and College Townships. I have many grave concerns about what a casino will bring to my town.

I am father of two teenage girls, one who is about to enter college. I was a fraternity advisor for nine years at Penn State. I have seen what happens when college kids make poor choices. When I was a student in Madison, Wisconsin, I had many friends lose many dollars at the local Native American Casino, Ho Chunk. I do not want to see kids who cannot afford to find their way into dangerous habits have this happen.

I worry about who will be drawn to our area and for what purposes. I do not think all "tourism" dollars are equal or desired. I do fear a criminal undercurrent developing in our town around and because of a casino. I have many friends who have had casinos open in their areas who mourned that civic choice for the above reasons.

Please consider quality of life of residents and please consider the population of potential customers. My property would probably be more valuable with a casino open next door, but my deeper concern for my community motivates me to plead with you to not allow this casino.

Very truly yours,

Michael J. Krentzman, Esq. 780 Benner Pike State College, PA

From: Susan Haagen <suze358@icloud.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 6, 2022 2:33 PM

To: GB, Board Clerk

**Subject:** [External] Casino in old Macy's at the Nittany Mall

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I am vehemently opposed to a casino going into the Nittany Mall. The problems arising from gambling and addiction are greater than any benefits that may possibly acrue. Please don't allow this to happen. Sent from my iPhone

From: Houtz, Cristina M <cmh98@psu.edu>
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 9:44 AM

To: GB, Board Clerk

**Cc:** Office of the President; bot@psu.edu

**Subject:** [External] No Casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

As a resident of Centre County, an employee of Penn State and someone who clearly sees the stresses and strains on students, as a parent of three current Penn State students, and as an individual committed to my neighborhood and community, I am strongly opposed to a casino in Centre County. I don't believe it will benefit our community in any way. I believe the opposite will be true – to the detriment of our community members and our Penn State students. Please don't allow this to be approved.

Cristina M. Houtz (she, her)
Administrative Coordinator and Assistant to the Senior Director, Development and Alumni Relations
Smeal College of Business
209J Business Building
University Park, PA 16802
W: 814.863.4955 C: 949.291.0515 E: cmh98@psu.edu

www.smeal.psu.edu

From: Georgia Kreamer <duckykreamer@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 8, 2022 10:35 AM

To: GB, Board Clerk

**Subject:** [External] Casino, State College, PA

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I strongly oppose the proposed casino in State College, PA. It will bring an unsavory element to our happy valley. Surely, lawmakers can find a more family-friendly business to occupy space at the Nittany Mall. We are a community of families with children. It's not fair to cater to only the adult population, many of whom cannot afford to lose their hard earned money by gambling!

G. Kreamer

From: Sent: Bob Bauer <rjbauer@earthlink.net> Sunday, February 13, 2022 9:47 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Re: casino at the Nittany Mall

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Leave the Nittany Mall alone.

# NO CASINO IN THERE.

It may become an unsafe place to visit.

I know if it goes in I will not visit that end for any reason.

I saw on the news that the board is waiting on another bidder.

I guess that if every person in Centre County said NO it would still go in, CORRECT ?????????

When you all put it in you should post it at every window, if any, doors, slot machines, tables, and walls with this number,

1-800-522-4700. It is the National Gambling Hotline for people that just can't stop and they will be there.

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP Retired.** 

From:

Bob Bauer <rjbauer@earthlink.net>

Sent:

Friday, February 18, 2022 12:00 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Re: casino at the Nittany Mall

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Leave the Nittany Mall alone.

I saw on the news that the board is waiting on another bidder.

I guess that if every person in Centre County said NO it would still go in, CORRECT ?????????

When you all put it in you should post it at every window, if any, doors, slot machines, tables, and walls with this number,

1-800-522-4700. It is the National Gambling Hotline for people that just can't stop and they will be there.

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP Retired.** 

From: Sent: Bob Bauer <rjbauer@earthlink.net> Friday, February 25, 2022 11:21 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Re: casino at the Nittany Mall

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

I have not seen nor heard if the other bidder had put their bid in yet.

It would a good idea if the board would close up shop and leave the Nittany Mall alone.

I guess that if every person in Centre County said NO it would still go in, IS THAT CORRECT ?????????

When you all put it in you should post it at every window, if any, doors, slot machines, tables, and walls with this number,

1-800-522-4700. It is the National Gambling Hotline for people that just can't stop and they will be there.

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP** Retired.

From:

Bob Bauer < rjbauer@earthlink.net>

Sent:

Thursday, March 3, 2022 10:10 AM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

[External] Re: casino

Subject:

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

To the board members,

Has there been a decision about the UNWANTED CASINO yet?

Centre County does need it at all.

Let's see, you all are going to put it in no matter was the residents say, CORRECT.

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP Retired** 

From:

Bob Bauer <rjbauer@earthlink.net>

Sent:

Friday, March 4, 2022 8:02 AM

To: Subject:

GB, Board Clerk
[External] Re: casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

----Original Message----

From: Bob Bauer < rjbauer@earthlink.net>

Sent: Mar 3, 2022 10:10 AM To: <boardclerk@pa.gov> Subject: Re: casino

To the board members,

Has there been a decision about the UNWANTED CASINO yet?

Centre County doesn't need it at all.

Let's see, you all are going to put it in no matter was the residents say, CORRECT?????????????????

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP** Retired

From: Sent:

Bob Bauer <rjbauer@earthlink.net> Monday, March 7, 2022 3:24 PM

To:

GB, Board Clerk

Subject:

[External] Re: casino

**ATTENTION:** This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA\_SPAM@pa.gov.

Have the board members come to a conclusion about the UNWANTED CASINO yet?

Centre County doesn't need it at all.

The casino is going in no matter was the residents say, CORRECT????????????????

Robert J. Bauer

**PSP Retired**